From: Joy Hovestadt <jhovestadt@burlingtonvt.gov>
Sent: Monday, February 22, 2021 4:48 PM EST

To: contracts@cna.org <contracts@cna.org>

CC: Dodson, Kyle <KDodson@bpdvt.org>

Subject: City of Burlington, VT Police Assessment

Good afternoon,

I am writing to inform you that the City of Burlington has authorized the authorization of a contract with CNA for the Burlington Police
Department Assessment project. Also copied on this email is Kyle Dodson, Director of Police Transformation, who will be your
primary contact for this project.

In the next few days Kyle and | will be sending you a Contract for your review and signature. Please feel free to reach out with any
questions. We look forward to working with you.

Joy

Joy A. Hovestadt

Assistant City Attorney

Office of City Attorney & Corporate Counsel
149 Church St.

Burlington, VT 05401

jhovestadt@burlingtonvt.gov

IF YOU ARE NOT THE INTENDED RECIPIENT: This information in this e-mail and any attachments is confidential and intended solely for the use of those to whom
it is addressed. This communication may contain material protected by the attorney-client privilege. If you are not the intended recipient, do not read, use, or disclose
this e-mail or any of its attachments to others. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify us immediately by calling (802) 865-7121.

IF YOU ARE THE INTENDED RECIPIENT: Please note that: e-mail is not a secure method of communication; any e-mail that is sent to you or by you may be copied
and held by various computers as it is transmitted; and, persons not participating in our communication may intercept our e-mail communications. If you do not wish to

receive communications from us by e-mail, please notify us immediately by calling the number above.

Please note that this communication and any response to it will be maintained as a public record and may be subject to disclosure under the Vermont Public Records Act.
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From: Kerin Durfee <kdurfee@burlingtonvt.gov>

Sent: Monday, December 28, 2020 3:04 PM EST

To: contracts@cna.org <contracts@cna.org>

CC: Shannon Trammell <strammell@bpdvt.org>

Subject: Burlington Police Department Request for Proposal Selection

Hello Edward,

I am following up on the results of the process of the joint committee in selecting a consultant to conduct an assessment of
the Burlington Police Department. | am reaching out today to let you know that CNA is a finalist in the selection process. |
am conducting the next step in the process and | will be working with a team to check the references you provided in the
proof of experience section of your proposal. Given the holidays we began this process on 12/22 and hope to confirm a
selection by the middle of next month, if not sooner.

Once the reference check is complete and to our satisfaction, | will reach out to formally contract with your organization.

Thank you so much for your proposal. | look forward to speaking with you.

Kerin
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